
 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

To: City Council 
CC: Peter Brixius, City Manager 
From: Ryan Dennison, Parks & Recreation Director 
Date: 6/27/2025 
 
 
Subject: Recommendation to Award Completion Contract for Woodbury Park Baseball Dugouts 

Since the fall of 2024, the city has taken measures to get the Woodbury Dugout project back on track.  City staff 

along with SGM determined the current dugouts were fine structurally, but a different approach would be needed 

to repair and correct deficiency issues.  During this time, a revised set of construction drawings were produced for 

repair and completion of the current dugouts.  From that, a formal competitive bid process occurred to find a 

qualified contractor that could complete the baseball dugouts.  Once the procurement process was finalized, 

information was reviewed internally and then sent to the surety.  Throughout this process, staff have been working 

with Larry Myers with BHGR Law Firm to assist the city with a bond claim on the project.   The project is now ready 

to be reactivated and completed by a new contractor. 

The City of Craig recently solicited bids for the completion and repair of the baseball dugouts at Woodbury Park. A 

total of three bids were received in response to the request; however, one of the bids was deemed non-responsive 

and was therefore not considered for award. 

The remaining two bids, which met all the required bid criteria, are as follows: 

• Jenison Custom Builders: $211,500 

• North Peak Construction: $207,518.51 

Both bid amounts include the base repair scope of work along with additional options that were outlined in the bid 

documents. After reviewing qualifications, timelines, and bid completeness, staff recommends awarding the 



 

 

construction contract to Jenison Custom Builders in the amount of $211,500.   The scope of work will include the 

following: 

• Modifying block  
• Reposition steel support uprights  
• Truss installation  
• Metal roof  
• Fencing 
• Cleaning of block 

 
Additions to project: 

• SmartSide exterior siding 
• Painting of block 
• Ceiling enclosure 

 
Jenison Custom Builders has indicated they are prepared to begin work on July 7, 2025, and will complete all work 

no later than October 30, 2025. 

It is important to note that the surety involved in the original contract has agreed to a settlement amount of 

$145,303.02 which will help offset the total cost of this completion project.  As this will be a new contract, the City 

will work directly with Jenison Custom Builders on the project.  Moving forward, the surety will no longer have any 

involvement with the project.  

Recommendation: 

• Award the contract for the completion and repair of the Woodbury Park baseball dugouts to Jenison Custom 

Builders in the amount of $211,500. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or need further detail regarding the bid evaluation process. 

Respectfully, 

 

Ryan Dennison, CPRP 
Parks & Recreation Director 
City of Craig 
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